
Fellow Members: 

 

It is with a heavy heart that I write to inform you that our very dear friend and 

fellow shooter, Peter Dobell, passed away peacefully in the early hours of April 5, 

2022 on his 73rd Birthday. 

A stalwart of the BCRA, Peter worked tirelessly for decades supporting the BCRA 

and DCRA, coordinating and running numerous matches and championships. He 

served as Vice-President and then as President of the BCRA until his health would 

no longer allow.  Peter was a Life Member and Life Governor of the BCRA. 

Peter was a serious target rifle competitor at the local, national and international 

levels. He was a member of several Canadian Bisley Target Rifle Teams and 

participated on several occasions at the World Police and Fire Games. 

Peter’s kind but steady approach in dealing with people served him well during his 

career as a Correctional Officer with BC Corrections.     
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Peter was a dedicated competitor, a 

loyal friend, a true gentleman, and a 

devoted family man who will be 

missed by so many. We extend our 

heartfelt condolences to Wendy and 

the entire Dobell Family. 

We have suffered a great loss. 

 

Brian L.J. Mylleville 

President    

 

 

 

 


